

Liskeard Unlocked 2021

Virtual Meeting Monday 12th April at 10.30am

Present: Councillor Rachel Brooks (Chair), Jenny Foster (Liskerrett Centre), John Gilbert (Catholic Church), Brian Oldham (OCS/Museum), Carmen Hunt (Scoots Kernow) and Mandy Hancock (LTC)

Apologies were received from Rachel Bennett (Stuart House) and Father Gilmour (Catholic Church)

1	<p>Welcome</p> <p>Rachel Brooks welcomed everyone to the virtual meeting.</p>	
2	<p>2021 Event</p> <p><u>Date</u></p> <p>The national Festival dates are 10th – 19th September. Our main focus will be Saturday 11th September. The Royal Cornwall Show had been planned for this date too, but that has now been cancelled.</p> <p><u>Events and Activities</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Brian's walk</u> will be Sunday 12th at 10am. It will start and finish at the Cattle Market. • <u>Foraging Walk</u> – Rachel Br will liaise with Claire Roper to check her availability and costs. She will also ask what food may be available with a possibility of tying it in with the Tea Treat. We will investigate possibilities for sponsoring the walk (possibly Wildanet or Trehawke House). Rachel Be had confirmed her contact was unavailable. • <u>Geology focussed walk</u> Callum has confirmed he will do his walk, the details of which to be finalised with Brian. • <u>Cooking demonstration possibilities</u> – Everyone to look out for funding opportunities to enable these and possible filming <p>Philip Warrens (Carmen contact – confirm nearer time) Fishing School at Looe van which sells wraps Daddios (Brian contact) No Wrap shop (Rachel Br contact) Himalayan Spice (Mandy contacted – no reply)</p>	<p>RBr</p> <p>BO</p> <p>All</p>

	<p>Gurka takeaway (Mandy contacted – no reply) Everest Tandoori – Mandy to contact</p> <p>The Food Bank, Junk Food Project and Café Abundance have confirmed they would like to be involved in some way. John will speak to the Junk Food Project.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Online talks</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Friday 7pm for Brian’s talk (A Look in Liskeard’s Larders Through The Ages) - Sunday 7pm for Rachel Be (we will confirm with R Be as not at the meeting) Iain Rowe from Kresen Kernow is not available to host any talks. The Town Council can host the talks via Zoom. Mandy will investigate if Eventbrite has been used by the TIC before and check costings as possible ticket agents. • <u>OCS talk</u> Honey talk is booked for an in person talk at the Public Hall on 10th September. • <u>Workhouse</u> Jenny has spoken to Ann Mallard who is keen to be involved. There are maps and photos which can be used for display. Jenny will liaise with Ann regarding whether open access to the site or a tour would be possible. Other residents must be taken into consideration also. She is happy to work with us on a virtual tour also if necessary. Displays could include mandatory diet over different periods and ration books. It could also compare Foodbank parcels now and the Mayor’s banquets. In the summer term we will get in touch with schools to see if this can link to their work. • <u>Food Market</u> will be held 10am – 1pm in the former Cattle Market • <u>Diversity</u> – Mandy will post onto the TC social media asking for people’s memories of when take aways of more than Fish and Chips started opening in town. She will tag Brian so he can share onto the Old Pictures and Videos page. • <u>Stuart House</u> if able to open will put on an exhibition of photos of roofs and chimneys from 30th August in the lead up to the event. Rachel Be will produce a trail map and send the photos to be used on the event publicity. • <u>Liskeard Bun</u> – Rachel Br is still working on this. • <u>The Museum</u> - the displays are currently being moved, but the 1950/60s exhibition is looking good. Can easily feature food shops and eateries information. Volunteers have been sought to get involved with oral recordings. Previous 	<p>MH</p> <p>JG</p> <p>RBe</p> <p>MH</p> <p>JF</p> <p>MH</p> <p>MH</p> <p>BO</p> <p>RBe</p> <p>RBr</p> <p>KP</p>
--	--	--

recordings could possibly be used.

- Tea Treat in Castle Park on the afternoon of Saturday 18th involving Making Space for Nature, Liskeard Together, the WI and the Real Junk Food Project/Cafe Abundance. Funding details for this would need to be looked at. The event could also show examples of workhouse food and collect items for the Foodbank or let people know how they can donate.
- Making Space For Nature – we have nothing specific yet, but could possibly work with Liskeard Together at the Tea Treat
- Exhibitions:

Methodist Church – exhibition of herbs and spices in the bible. Brian has large list of spices available from Oughs which he will pass to John. Photos of Sunday School outings around the area were available. Brian suggested looking at the Methodist Historical Association Facebook page.

Cattle Market - the new hoarding boards at the redevelopment are imminent and the information boards previously produced will be built upon with a possibility of additional displays within the Events Area.

Public Hall – the Hall has been booked and will be kept in reserve to be looked at closer the time.

Buildings –

- Pendean – could open Saturday 10am – 1pm
- Greenbank House – could open Saturday 10am – 1pm
- Westbourne House – Ian Calvert from Wildanet had shown Rachel Br and Brian around. They are retaining the original features during the building works. Brian is going back to investigate tunnels there. The Hall and stairs of the building could be available along with the patio and grounds including the garden (showing the Richard Hawke memorial) on Saturday 2-5pm.
- Trehawke House were keen to be involved if the timings work around their building works and Covid. An internal date stone from the Jago Car dealership has been uncovered a photo of which will be sent to Brian.

BO

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • St Martin's Church – we will maintain contact with the Church • Trewithan House and <u>Tregantle</u> won't be taking part this year • Other buildings – Mandy has been in touch with organisations who had previously taken part to see if they are interested in joining us again. As yet there has been no response. 	
3	<p>Admin</p> <p>Mandy will send out the Registration Forms so that we can get some events registered. It is possible to make changes to submissions right up to the event now.</p>	MH
4	<p>Date of Next Meeting</p> <p>The next meeting was set for Monday 10th May at 10.30am.</p>	